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NONPF was first established in the USA in 1980 and grew out of the wish to ensure that there was a forum for dialogue on NP education issues. Their mission is to provide leadership in promoting quality nurse practitioner education at the national and international level.  Further information on their goals and activities is available on the web site: www.nonpf.com
A meeting of some of the representatives of Higher Education Institutions that provide Nurse Practitioner education, was held at the RCN in October 2000. The conclusion of this meeting was that a forum was needed in the UK to facilitate the sharing of good practice and standard setting for NP education. The inaugural meeting of UK NONPF took place in November 2001. After a series of meetings, the decision was taken at the end of 2003 to establish a formal network link with the RCN Nurse Practitioner Association to lead on advanced practice nursing education. 

Purpose of UK NONPF

To provide leadership in promoting quality NP education at the national and international level. 

Terms of reference

UK NONPF will serve as a forum for: 

· Collaborative curriculum development and standard setting for NP education across the 4 countries of the UK

· Establishing the role and status of NPs through interface with other professions, professional and statutory bodies, commissioners, employers and relevant government bodies

· Collaboration between US and UK NP education provides via NONPF 

· Sharing information on national and international developments that are pertinent to NP education, to promote best practice

· Networking, problem sharing, problem solving and mutual support

· Acting as an expert advisory group for consultation, professional advice and policy development.

Membership

Initially, membership of UK NONPF is open to any HEI preparing/delivering full undergraduate &/or postgraduate programmes of education focussing on developing nurses to work as Nurse Practitioners or a similar advanced role. 

Associate membership will be available for other stakeholders with a specific interest in NP development. Co-option of advisors with specific expertise will be considered as the need arises. 

Fees for membership are £50 annually per institution to supplement the work of UK NONPF with the NPA.  UK NONPF has established an account for with Mike Walsh (Chair) and Helen Ward (Deputy Chair) are joint account holders. 

Executive Committee Membership

The Committee membership represents the 4 countries of the UK and other national regions where appropriate.  Initially the committee has been formed from volunteers, but will look to an elected committee after the first 12 months.  

The Executive Committee has elected a Chairperson, Mike Walsh who is Course Director for the BSc (Hons) Nurse Practitioner via distance learning at University of St Martins, Lancaster. The Deputy Chairperson is Helen Ward, Senior Lecturer, BSc (Hons) Nurse Practitioner (Primary Health Care), South Bank University, London.   Other members of the Executive Committee are: 

· Katrina Maclaine – South Bank University, London / RCN NP Adviser

· Jenny Kell – University of Teeside

· Carol Smith – King’s College, London

· Wendy Fairhurst – University of Manchester

· Heather Griffiths – Bournemouth University

· Adrienne Hoare – University of Swansea

· Douglas Allen – Glasgow Caledonian University

The Executive Committee will facilitate two full membership meetings each year; one at the RCN NP Association annual national conference and the other at a volunteer host HEI. 

The Executive Committee will develop an interface with the ICN Nurse Practitioner/Advanced Practice Nurse education sub-group to facilitate collaborative activities where appropriate.  The Executive Committee will also liase closely with NONPF in the US regularly to keep abreast of their developments and feedback on UK NONPF activities and issues.  

Formalising links with US NONPF

Mike Walsh and Wendy Fairhurst attended the annual USA NONPF conference in San Diego in April.  NONPF are very keen to establish an international membership category for overseas groups and sharing their considerable expertise in NP and advanced practice education.  Negotiations are underway to try to secure international membership for UK NONPF and it is hoped that this will be finalised at the ICN conference in Groningen.  This will enable access to a great deal of work that they have undertaken on competencies for practice, teaching and assessing strategies, standards for practice as well as open up exchange visits and a host of other possibilities, including attending their next conference in Chicago, April 2005. 

Next full membership meeting : Advanced Practice Educational Seminar, 15th September 2004, University of Bath 2-5.30pm

For further information on UK NONPF activities, please contact : 

Mike Walsh (Chair)

or 
Helen Ward (Deputy Chair)

01228-616365


020 7815 6753

mh.walsh@ucsm.ac.uk

wardhm@sbu.ac.uk
